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FROM THE PRESIDENT'S MESSY DESK            GET YOUR KICKS ON ROUTE 66 

It's nearly time for convention and FUN NIGHT! We hope that you will find many 

ways to GET YOUR KICKS not only ON ROUTE 66, but in the things we have 

planned for you. We hope you have tuned up your singing voices to enter our 

BIG DIPPER IDOL! Our DJ will play your song and you can sing your hearts out 

and we will applaud and cheer you on! The end of the night will revel our IDOL 

winner and she will win a special award! We have other events as well along 

with our White bag raffle, silent auction, 50/50, and a one of a kind t-shirt quilt 

raffle. 

Bring lots of cash, checks, and credit, debit cards, we are ready for you!  Re-

member, the proceeds from the evenings events go to JCEA and this year is 

turning out to be a banner year. Numbers will be revealed at convention! 

As you will see in this newsletter we are trying something new this year, a White 

Bag raffle where we have smaller items that have a white matching numbered 

bag next to it. When you made your donation at the door for your raffle tickets, 

after you put your name and phone number on the back of the ticket, drop the 

ticket in any of the bags for the item you would like to win. Simple. At the end of 

the evening, if your ticket is attached to that item, it's yours!  

I look forward to having a great time filled with lots of fun and laughter, making 

new friendships to last a lifetime, and memories I'll never forget with sisters that 

fill my heart with love. 

With all that being said, I would like to take a moment and thank my executive 

board, Connie Shuck, Coni Brooks, Diana Vance, and Gen Schindler, past presi-

dents, Doreen Berggren, Beth Bohannon, and Theresa Koontz, as well as my 

appointed board members, Cheryl Masters, Berva Treat, Sylvia Gaxiola, Carrie 

Stout, Carla Brodacki, Amy O'Campo, and Jennie McFarling. I have learned so 

much in this past year, made mistakes and learned from them, realized how 

much more there is to learn and that I'll never know it all, but with women like 

these by my side, we can conquer the  world! I thank you all for the opportunity 

and trust you bestowed on me this past year as your Big Dipper President and 

hope and pray for continued success for the Big Dipper. 

Now I will clean my messy desk! 

 

AND  Lets go BIG and Lets have FUN while we EDUCATE,   

Pat Lomonaco,  

National Big Dipper President  

July 2024 
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As we embrace the warmth of  July, we are excited to celebrate In-
dependence Day. Whether you are celebrating with friends and 
family or planning a backyard barbecue or a day out with your BSM 
chapter. Stay safe while temperatures rise, hydrate, and keep cool 
during summer activities. 
Get Involved: We are looking for an enthusiastic Big Dipper Chap-
ter Representative.  To engage and be involved as a chapter liai-
son, I am excited to hear from you. 
Send inquires to 1vp.bd@bluestarmothers.us 
Renewal: Membership renewal for 2024-2025 is now open. You can 
renewal your membership at convention or online at Blue Star 
Mother website under Big Dipper with PayPal. Under the note, 
please indicate your name, contact information, chapter name and 
number. 
I appreciate your continued support and would like to Thank you 
all, for a wonderful 2023-2024 year as your 1 st Vice President. It 
was truly my honor to serve and support our Big Dipper Board and 
members. Your support makes an enormous difference! 
I hope to see you all at Fun Night! Our 2024-2025 Board is looking 
forward to bringing you more exciting news in the coming months! 
 
Have a wonderful Summer! 
Warm regards, 
Connie Shuck (Moler) 
Email: 
1vp.bd@bluestarmothers.us 
 
Warm regards, 
Connie Shuck (Moler) 



NEW MEMBERS AND RENEWALS, EVERYONE, PLEASE FILL OUT THIS FORM  AND 

SEND IT IN SO WE HAVE A RECORD OF YOUR MEMBERSHIP. 

This is the only application to use, Please check the mailing address. 

Blue Star Mothers of America, Inc. 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary 

Membership form for 2024-2025 

 

Name:__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address:________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City:__________________________________    State:__________   Zip:____________________ 

 

Phone:____________________________________________________ 

 

Email:_____________________________________________________ 

 

Chapter:___________________________________________   Department:_________________________ 

 

Date:___________________________________________  Check #:________________________________ 

 

** if you belong to a Department, please send form to your Department Big Dipper Financial Secretary** 

Send form AND check for $10.00 paid to the order of Big Dipper Auxiliary.   

if paying through Paypal, please fill out this form and email it to:  finsec.bd@bluestarmothers.us 

 

FOR BIG DIPPER USE ONLY  BELOW THIS LINE                                                                                                                                   

                                                      

 

Processed:_______________________  

Deposited:_______________________  

Members who join AFTER June 1, 2024      will have their membership good now  

through August 31, 2025 



Light snacks  

will be available. 

No dinner will be served 

Cash/Card bar on site 

  in Oklahoma City, July 31, 2024 at 7:30pm 













A MESSAGE FROM YOUR EDITOR: 

    I was my honor to have been appointed to be the editor of this years newsletter.  I hope eve-

ryone has enjoyed reading it and, hopefully, learned a lot about BIG DIPPER.   

   I will see you at convention… 

Jennie McFarling 

Big Dipper Newsletter Editor, 2023-2024 

CA9 





Big Dipper 2024 Convention shirt. 

The Big Dipper Auxiliary of the Blue Star Mothers of America are raising funds to 

help our military and their families further their education.   Use this link to or-

der! 

 

SEE YOU ALL IN OKLAHOMA CITY! 

https://www.bonfire.com/i-am-my-sisters-keeper-3/  

I AM MY SISTERS KEEPER | Bonfire  

http://email.m.bonfire-mail.com/c/eJw0yjGOriAQAODTQIcZRvSXguI1XsMwOjzJChjAmL39Zoutv-9wQOA_s2SnP3rGCSwaeTpPBmciy8EgHYsZEWix8xL2XRMFL6NDQAMTagBEMMOsR2utnaxFPYUQhIE0UMkhVlbJx2vYS5KXO3u_mxj_CVwFru_7_qVfF7hG5ZNK36rF1rk29cV8c1WjwFVWd1du8eDcBzqEAboebt3XVPrJtQ1Pk93tP
https://www.bonfire.com/i-am-my-sisters-keeper-3/


 









Chapter Donation information 

Every year, members of chapters donate 

 funds to the JCEA.  This plaque/award 

goes to the chapter that donates the  

most money.  Could this chapter be  

yours?   

It will be awarded at the 2024 National  

Convention in Oklahoma City. 

Please send all donations to the Big Dipper Financial 

Secretary, Gen Schindler.   

National Big Dipper Auxiliary 

c/o:  Gen Schindler, Big Dipper Financial Secretary 

P O Box 423   Coarsegold, CA 93614 

 

Be sure to specify where your chapter donation is to 

go,  ie: JCEA fund or convention expenses.  If no no-

tation is stated, it will automatically go to the JCEA 

Educational Fund to be awarded at the end of the 

fiscal year. 

 





Hello Big Dipper Sisters, 

When sending any monies to Big Dipper, as your 2023-2024 National Financial Secre-

tary, I am sharing the following pointers to facilitate locating any checks: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

checks payable to 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary  

 

National Big Dipper Auxiliary 

c/o:  Gen Schindler, Big Dipper Financial Secretary 

P O Box 423   Coarsegold, CA 93614 

 

By helping me with the above information, I will be able to help you as  

quickly as possible. 

Thank you so much, Gen Schindler,  

2022-2024 National Big Dipper Auxiliary Financial Secretary 


